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Bedford Waste Service Corp. ("Bedford" or "Company") respectfully requests that the 
Commissioners accept this filing in support of its request for an increase in rates. Overall, 
Bedford is proposing a revenue requirement of$67,780, an increase $19,488 in its annual 
revenues. A summary of the revenue increase is briefly described below. 

During the twelve months ended December 31, 2021 (the test year) the actual net income 
(loss) amounted to ($22,143). Its actual operating revenues amounted to $48,292. Its actual 
operating expenses amounted to $64,582, resulting in a net operating income (loss) of ($16,290). 
The net operating income (loss) of ($16,290) is less than the net operating income required in 
order for the Company to pay its operating expenses and earn a fair and reasonable rate of return. 
Also, the significant issues are the increase in rate base due to an increase in the pump 
replacements and increase in certain expenses. 

Bedford is also requesting 2 step increases, 1 for an increase in revenue of $7,214 for 
2022 pump replacements and 1 for an increase in revenue of $7,214 for 2023 pump 
replacements. 

In additions, Bedford is requesting temporary rates. 

With respect to the specific rate filing and its exhibits and supporting schedules, Bedford 
has engaged the services of Stephen P. St. Cyr of St. Cyr & Associates to assist the Company, 
prepare the exhibits, prepare, review and present testimony on the merits of the case and meet 
other rate filing requirements and the services of LaMontagne Management Corp. for review and 
oversight and approval of various rate matters. Enclosed are exhibits, testimony and the other 
rate filing requirements. 
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